15 January 2001

Mr Graeme Innes AM

Deputy Disability Discrimination Commissioner

Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission

disabdis@hreoc.gov.au

Re: Television Captioning: Proposed recommendation to terminate complaints as adequately remedied

Dear Mr Innes

I refer to the above document, dated 1 December 2000, posted on the Disability Rights section of the HREOC website.

As you aware, the ABC has made several submissions to HREOC’s general inquiry into captioning and the current inquiry into complaints about provision of captioning.  The ABC supports your proposed action to recommend to the President of HREOC that she exercise her power under the Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission Act to terminate the complaint, in view of the captioning standards which took effect from 1 January 2001 under the Broadcasting Services Act 1992.

Thank you for providing an opportunity to comment.

Yours sincerely

Gary Linnane

Director, ABC Corporate Affairs

